Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church 

As announced last week Stainton PCC did open the Church for private prayer on Wednesday afternoon this week (2.30‑3.30pm); the PCC is pleased that a few people come along to make use of this opportunity. We shall continue with the weekly supervised private prayer sessions on future Wednesday afternoons; anybody is welcome to come and pray in the Church at that time.

Also, as announced, the PCC will re-open the Church for the first time for public worship this Sunday, Trinity 7, 26th July 2020 at 11.00am. The PCC has followed the “2-metre social distancing” requirement in arranging the Church and we now think we can accommodate 25-30 people (rather than the 14 people mentioned in last week’s e-News); we look forward to welcoming recipients of this e-News and others from Hilton and Brookfield as well as from Stainton, Thornton and Maltby to come to the service this coming Sunday. 

Very Important – if you intend to come to the service or know of others who wish to join us please let us know ASAP by replying to this email or by phoning Colin and Joan Mason (01642-591667) or Julia and Bob Ardley (01642-284525) so that Stainton PCC will know that it can accommodate everyone who wishes to attend.

We also ask that those coming to worship in Church with us this Sunday wear a face covering for the whole of the time they are in Church (unless there is a clear medical reason why you should not – eg respiratory problems) as is strongly advised by the Church of England and the Government.

The Churchyard and Church have been marked out with two-metre social distancing markers; there is a one-way route in from the Church porch via the Nave, Chancel and Parish Room, then out via the Parish Room door (as I mentioned in last week’s e-News those who cannot manage the Chancel steps should remain seated and then leave via the main West Door after the rest of the congregation have left via the Parish Room). 

When you enter please use the hands-free automatic sanitiser dispenser on the tray on the chest in the Church porch, and also use the dispenser on the table in the Parish Room on the way out. 

Please leave any offering you may bring in the basket on the table next to the organ on the way in or on the table in the Parish Room on the way out; stewards will not be walking around the Church with the baskets during the service. Can we thank you in advance for continuing to support Stainton Church financially during this Covid19 pandemic.

Please fill up the designated seats on the pews in the Nave starting from the front of the Church; then in the side (Hemlington) aisle; then in the Chancel (behind the altar); a steward will guide you. Service books have been left on the pews/chairs to indicate the designated seats; at the end of the service please take the service book with you and drop it into the bag in the box/basket/bin in the Parish Room on your way out (the used service books will be quarantined for 48 hours before being used again the following Sunday).

Regrettably, after such a long lockdown, there will not be any opportunity for social chit-chat in the Church before or after the service; refreshments after the service will have to wait for the time being.

We can announce that this coming Sunday 26th July the service will be one of Holy Communion kindly led by Rt Revd Paul Ferguson, Bishop of Whitby. On most future Sundays the service will be of Ante-Communion led by authorised members of Stainton Church laity, and perhaps on some Sundays a service of Holy Communion if a visiting Priest is available.

For those of you unable to come to the service on Sunday morning I am pleased to attach the weekly sheet for Sunday 26th July 2020, Trinity 7, compiled for us by Joan Mason. The lessons on the sheet are those from the Lectionary and are the lessons that we shall be using in Church on Sunday morning.

With all good wishes to you

Bob

Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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